The Old School Surgery, Bolts Hill, Chartham

Patient Participation Group (PPG) Meeting

Monday 7 July 2014 7.30pm

Present: Katie Kinnersley (KK), Claire Bonny (CB), Linda Evans (LE), Tara Peacock (TP), Janet Onslow (JO), Jennifer Morgan (JM), Ray James (RJ), Margaret Nevin (MN), Frances Boucher (FB)

Katie Kinnersley (KK) welcomed everyone to the first formal meeting of the PPG. She said that she hoped that the meetings would serve as an opportunity to communicate ideas between surgery and patients and from the surgery to the Clinical Commissioning Group which is responsible for making decisions in local healthcare. She went on to clarify the aims and objectives of working together as a Patient Participation Group as follows:

· Learn more about patients experiences in the healthcare system

· Ensure services are designed and adapted to respond better to patients needs

· Tap in to the enthusiasm and energy of patients to make long term improvements

· Develop and encourage closer relationship between staff and patients

· Promote patient education

· Improve the quality of care provided

· Identify ways of meeting patients needs more appropriately

· Utilise information from patients to help make improvements

· Ensure changes make sense to those that are affected by them.

The two main purposes of this first formal meetings were to elect a Committee and decide on the best way forward for the group. 

KK explained that the Chairperson needed to be a patient rather than a member of staff but that she would be available to provide information and assistance as needed. The Secretary role could be filled by a member of staff. After some discussion it was decided that Tara Peacock (TP) would be Chairperson and Frances Boucher (FB) would act as Deputy Chair. Claire Bonny (CB) would act as Secretary and would prepare minutes of each meeting. Minutes would be available to collect from the Surgery once prepared and any correspondence or notes which members wished to communicate to the PPG could be handed in at the Surgery’s reception.

Regarding the best way forward for the group, it was decided that we should let the group evolve rather than defining rigid parameters at this stage. FB commented that she had previously been involved in a group in Whitstable and the main problem had been keeping people involved and interested. KK had spoken to the Chartham Surgery (Parish Road) and reported that they had also experienced problems maintaining interest in the group. Following some discussion it was decided that to attract interest and possible new members we should advertise locally at Chartham Primary School, The Firs Nursery and in the Parish magazine. Notifications should also be included on various local facebook pages.
Possible ideas for meetings included talks by nurses, health promotions, and guest speakers highlighting various aspects of care and areas of concern within the NHS. KK said that that she and the other practice nurse would be happy to talk about various health issues.
It was decided that the PPG should meet once a month on the first Monday of the month but that meetings would be kept fairly short.

KK stressed that the patient voice really can make a difference and highlighted the reversal of the decision to close Pilgrims Hospice to illustrate this. She then went on to report that the latest local service to be under threat was INR clinics. The CCG wanted to reduce the number of INR clinics and redefine the contract for providers of INR services. KK reported that all local practices had said no to the proposed new arrangements and are mounting a legal challenge to protect services. She commented that many of these decisions by the CCG are driven by cost.
Linda Evans (LE) reported that patient transport services seemed to have become less reliable and more difficult to arrange. Janet Onslow (JO) commented that Chartham and Chilham were covered by the Helping Hands volunteer drivers who would provide transport to and from hospital/doctor appointments. The telephone number for Helping Hands is available at the Surgery and is also printed in the Parish magazine.
The meeting closed at 8.30pm. The time and date of the next meeting is Monday 4 August 2014 at 7.30pm.
The general rules and terms of reference agreed for the Patient Participation Group are given below: 

The group will meet every month from July 2014

The group will aim to have at least six patients present at each meeting

The group will be chaired by Tara Peacock
Formal minutes will be taken of meetings by Claire Bonny which will need to be agreed by all present at the subsequent meeting

Minutes will be shared with the Surgery GPs by the Practice Manager who will act as the link between the PPG and the practice.

Minutes of the meetings will be available on request at Surgery Reception at Old School Surgery and will be emailed to those who have email addresses. 

All members of the PPG will be required to sign a Confidentiality code of conduct.

TERMS OF REFERENCE:

To provide a voice, as patients on behalf of the patient population at Old School Surgery & Chilham Surgery.

To recognise the need to consult with the wider registered population at the Practices on some issues, where specific groups will need to be targeted for their views, e.g. children, young people, people with disabilities, carers, etc.

To achieve a dialogue between patient and practice so that some balance can be achieved between any conflicting aims and expectations.

To provide feedback for planning new services and evaluating existing ones.

To raise an awareness of gaps in services and propose resolutions to help bridge gaps.

To provide a forum for trends in complaints to be discussed and proposals for resolution developed.

To hear reports of successes and praises in the surgery and its staff receive from patients

